
Elks Association had 

their State Veterans 
Chair presented Wel-

come Home Vets to 

the membership. It’s 
so fun to see all of the 

excitement from other 

states that want to 

partner with the Elks 
and support WHV in 

their State. 

Unfortunately, a few 
days after I arrived 

home I had a fight 

with my bathtub and 

the tub won. I broke 2 
ribs. There isn’t any-

thing they do for the 

break except give you 

a lot of heavy-duty 
drugs. They knock me 

out and I wake up still 

in pain. I find the Ibu-

profen Tylenol combi-
nation does more than 

the opioids. I guess 

time heals everything. 

Summer Greetings 

MN ESA! 

Can you believe it’s 
already August. At the 

end of this month will 

be the Minnesota 

State Fair. It always 
seems to be the end 

of summer. 

There were 7 of us 

that made the trip to 

Louisville Kentucky for 

the IC Convention. 
Terri O, Julene, Dee, 

Billie Jane, Diane V, 

Birdie, and me. Min-

nesota was represent-
ed well; a grand time 

was had by all. It was 

so nice to be in per-

son and to be able to 
give hugs to old and 

new friends. Zoom is 

a good alternative, but 

it sure is nice to travel 
and be in person 

again. The Kentucky 

I want to say a huge 

thank you for all of the 
wonderful cards and 

well wishes. I so ap-

preciate my ESA fami-
ly. 

If you didn’t make it to 

IC this year, please 
consider joining us for 

the MARC Confer-

ence this fall in Wichi-

ta, Kansas. Those 
Kansas girls have 

been very busy plan-

ning a great time for 

us. I hear Grease is 
the Word. 

Looking forward to our 

first state meeting of 
the new ESA year 

coming up next month 

hosted by the lovely 

ladies from Alpha Sig-
ma. Hope to see 

many of you on the 

18th of September. 

PRESIDENT—SANDY HONGERHOLT  

PARLIAMENTARIAN—DIANE VANUSEK  

Updated By-Laws and 

Standing Rules will 
soon be available for 

distribution. Please 

replace 5/06/2017 set. 

Would you believe it is 

hard to find parliamen-
tary humor?   

Special points of 
interest: 

 Pay MN ESA State 

Dues and IC Dues 

now 

 Sign up to help at 

the St. Jude Walk/

Run on 9/25 

 RSVP for WHV 

Fundraiser on 9/10 

at the Elks 

 Check your closet 

for shoes to donate 

 Register for MARC 

by 9/10 

 Send in Tax Facts 

by 9/15 
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on the ESA Minnesota 

website. Thank you, 
Jen. 

The 2021-2022 ver-
sion of the IC chapter 

dues form was not on 

the IC website when 

this article was writ-
ten, so I’ve made a 

temporary version of 

that form. Chapter 

Treasurers, please 

use the attached IC 

chapter dues form 
and send it to me 

($40 per chapter). I’ll 

forward your IC chap-
ter dues to the IC 

Treasurer. 

Finally, as a remind-
er, Chapter Treasur-

ers, the Tax Facts 

form is due to ESA 

Headquarters by 

Chapter Treasurers, 

it’s that time again.  
It’s time to pay your 

state membership and 

IC chapter dues.  
Please collect the 

membership dues 

from your chapter 

members ($20 for 
each member) and 

compete the attached 

state member dues 

form. The form is also 

Page 2 

TREASURER—DENNIS MARLER  
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September 15, 2021.  

Please complete the 
attached Federal Tax 

Facts form and send 

it to ESA Headquar-
ters. The form is also 

on the ESA Head-

quarters website. 

Enough about forms.  

Enjoy the rest of your 

summer. I’ll see you 

in the fall. 

Parr Family 

Endowment: (one 
awarded at $1175) 

• Clinton Rutledge 

– Clark, SD 

Ann & Bob Becker 
(one awarded at 

$1475) 

• Jackson Reynolds 

- Cedar Falls IA 

 

Additional MN 

Scholarship 
Recipient 

Andy Davis 
Memorial Endowment 

(one awarded at 

$700) 

• Lyreshia Ghostion

-Green 

– Plymouth MN 

Congratulations to 

our scholarship  

recipients! 

2020-2021 
SCHOLARSHIP 

WINNERS 

Minnesota State 

Memorial 

Endowment: (two 
awarded at $2650) 

• Lyreshia Ghostion

-Green 

– Plymouth MN 

• Bryan Sauer 

– Richmond MN 

ESA FOUNDATION—KARLA KAY NICKLAUS  

The Minnesota State 

Memorial Endowment 
will award two (2) 

scholarships in the 

amount of $2750 for 
the 2022-2023 

academic year. 

Deadline for scholar-
ships submissions – 

February 1, 2022. 

Thanks for your con-
tinued support!  

and Dee Rotering. 

The Fall Conference 

will be in Wichita, 

Kansas, October 8-9th, 
2021. The registration 

form is included in the 

ESsAy or see the 

MARC website. A few 
will be available at the 

next state meeting. 

The MARC Confer-
ence is always a fun 

time and is a drivable 

distance from Minne-
sota. Register be-

fore Sept 10, 2021, 

to avoid late registra-

tion fees. 

The mid-summer 

MARC meeting was 
held in Louisville, KY 

in conjunction with the 

IC Convention and 
attended by Presi-

dent, Sandy Honger-

holt, the MARC Reps, 

Birdie Elkofska, Terri 
Olson, Julene Donnay 

MARC REPS—DIANE VANUSEK / BILLIE -JANE MINTJAL  

See the Workshop 

and Tour information 
included in the ES-

sAy. Marketplace 

tables for anyone are 
available and the 

Registration Form is 

also included in the 

ESsAy. 
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Our own Sandy H is a 

candidate for MARC 
Parliamentarian for 

2021-22. Consider a 

supportive page in the 
MARC convention 

agenda. 

All MARC states con-
tributed state themed 

T-shirts for Nancy Ir-

vine of Michigan to 

transform into a beau-
tiful quilt to be raffled 

for the MARC ESA 

Foundation. Tickets 
will be available soon. 

The MARC Board will 
again donate to a 

Mystery Box of fabu-

lous prizes to be raf-

fled between now and 
through the confer-

ence as a Ways and 

Means fundraiser. 

Tickets will be availa-
ble soon. 

The current financial 

report with the pro-
posed budget for next 

year is also included 

in the ESsAy. Please 
review and let the 

Reps know what you 

think. 

The Bylaw and Stand-

ing Rule changes are 

available on the 

MARC website or by 
request. 

MARC REPS—(continued)  

The 2022 MARC 

Conference will be 
held in Tulsa, Oklaho-

ma on October 7-8, 

2022. 

READ ALL THE 

MARC FLYERS 
FOR FURTHER 

INFORMATION.  

port for our veterans 

has never wavered. 
Let’s continue to 

make a difference in 

the lives of our veter-
ans in need. 

We will be meeting 

and planning with 
Gretchen and Rick 

sometime in August. It 

will be exciting to 

share our plans with 
everyone at our state 

membership meetings 

and via the ESsAy. In 

the meantime, if you 
are out shopping and 

want to pick up items 

in high demand, be-

low is a list of things 

most needed for the 
welcome home kits.   

Thank you for all you 
do for our Veterans.  

It’s an honor to be 

supporting them and 

thanking them for 
their service. 

• Hygiene Items:  

Toothbrushes, 

toothpaste, 

deodorant, 3 in1 

shampoo/
conditioner, 

laundry detergent, 

bar/hand soap, 

razors, toilet 
paper 

Thank you ESA Min-

nesota for choosing 
Welcome Home Vets 

as one of our two phil-

anthropic projects for 
the upcoming year. 

We are excited to co-

chair our fourth year 

of partnership with 
WHV and Gretchen 

and Rick Peterson!   

The WHV program is 
going strong and it 

continues to grow. 

COVID didn’t stop us 

from assisting our vet-
erans transition from 

homelessness to hav-

ing a home. The sup-

WELCOME HOME VETS—VICKY SANDHOFER-KROLIK / BETTY MARLER  

• Cleaning  

Supplies: 

Paper towels, 

kitchen trash 
bags, dish soap, 

all purpose clean-

er, glass cleaner, 

mops, brooms, 
sponges 

• Kitchen 

Supplies:  

Aluminum foil, 

plastic wrap, plas-

tic food storage 
bags (gallon & 

sandwich size), 

paper plates, 

paper napkins 



Management site and 

pick this event and 
then pick the volun-

teer role that you 

want. Attached are 
the volunteer descrip-

tions. Follow these 

links to sign up for the 

walk/run and to volun-
teer! WE NEED YOU! 

TEAM ESA MN LINK 

http://stjude.org/

Volunteer 

Its time to get signed up 

for the 2021 St. Jude 

Walk/Run on Septem-

ber 25, 2021 

If you want to join the 

team- which we 
HIGHLY ENCOUR-

AGE you to do, 

please select ESA MN 

as the team for 2021. 
We need to you regis-

ter and to sign up on 

the St. Jude Volunteer 
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ST. JUDE WALK/RUN 

TWIN CITIES, MN 

September 25, 2021 

ELM CREEK PARK 
Maple Grove, MN 

Presented by Chris Fritch Team, eXp Realty 

mailto:https://fundraising.stjude.org/site/SPageServer/?pagename=walk_run_search&query=ESA%20MN&search_type=team
http://stjude.org/Volunteer
http://stjude.org/Volunteer
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lots of items for bas-

kets. We are only 
missing all the wine 

usually put in those 

baskets (and other 
liquors). This year not 

one donor has 

blessed us with that. 

So ... if you have a 
bottle sitting around 

gathering dust, think 

about donating it to 

the St. Jude Silent 
Auction. Mark your 

calendar now and 

plan to bring friends 

with you. 

Shirley says –  

I am in Florida as I 
write this. We came 

down for the baptism 

of another great-grand 

child, River Faye. We 
did a little sightseeing 

on the way down, oth-

erwise it was a long 

boring trip. We plan to 
do some shopping, go 

to a winery, and visit 

friends who have 

moved down from 
Minnesota. 

We are having our 

planning meeting on 

the 17th. I know it will 
be an eventful year. 

Being social chair, I 
already have some 

things planned. We 

hope all of you have 

a good year also. 

Sharon D has been 

enjoying time in Mich-

igan with the family 
and sending back de-

lightful pictures of 

their activities. 

Diane says –  

With Birdie as the 
nag-igator and Presi-

dent Sandy Honger-

holt, I enjoyed a great 

trip to IC in Louisville, 
KY. We took the very 

pretty scenic route 

down to Bettendorf, 

IA. After that it was 
back to the freeway. 

It was so fun to see 

people in person. 

The hotel had great 

personnel that did 

their best despite the 

COVID difficulties. 
Birdie and I enjoyed 

President Birdie 

says –  

Come visit Alpha Sig-

ma- Friday and Satur-
day, August 20 and 

21st in Delano, MN at 

the Coburn's Grocery 

Store. We will be sell-
ing Hot Dogs and 

Brats ... only $2.00, 

including a beverage. 

Proceeds go to sup-
port our work with 

VETS !! 

We have been doing 
this for about 3 years 

now. We set up a big 

blue canopy over a 

picnic table and sell. 
Many customers sit at 

the table and chat as 

we spread the word 

about ESA and Wel-
come Home Vets. The 

tips have been abso-

lutely wonderful which 

sure helps the cause. 

Alpha Sigma is really 

starting to work on the 
St. Jude Silent Auc-

tion coming up on No-

vember 13. We have 

many great items and 
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our first night cocktail 

as we shared laughs 
with the bartenders 

until they got busy. 

The tour to Churchill 

Downs was great. 

Even though I will 

never see the Ken-
tucky Derby, it was 

exciting to be where 

the great horses Run 

for the Roses. The IC 
Board arranged for 

simulated horse rac-

es on Thursday even-

ing. Attendees enthu-
siastically bet for priz-

es on their favorite 

horses they had 

named themselves. I 
named three horses 

after my grandkids 

but got skunked in 

those races. 

On the way back, 

Birdie and Sandy re-

membered a great 
Carr Valley Cheese 

shop in Mauston, WI. 

It was a great trip 

overall. Good friends, 
good program, and 

good food. Next year 

in Indiana. 
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es in developing 

countries. Per Marcie, 
Beta Sigma is still in 

need of a great many 

pairs of shoes in good 
condition. Please see 

our flyer in this edition 

for how to donate your 

no-longer needed 
shoes. 

MEETING:  President 

Bruce Strachota has 
called Beta Sigma’s 

first meeting to be 

held Saturday, August 

28. Members will final-
ize this year’s meeting 

calendar, plan philan-

thropic and social 

events, pick an edu-
cational theme, and 

discuss how to make 

it all happen!!  

CHRISTMAS IN 

JULY:  Beta Sigma’s 

annual Christmas 
party was postponed 

in 2020 and resched-

uled for July 2021!  

The get-together was 

held in Bonnie 

Olson’s blooming 

backyard, complete 
with Christmas tree. 

The tree was used to 

It must be August al-

ready since the ES-
sAy is back! Everyone 

in Beta Sigma hopes 

everyone enjoyed a 
better summer than in 

2020! It’s time for a 

fresh ESA start! 

SHOE DRIVE:  Beta 

Sigma’s Philanthropic 

Chair, Marcie Haigh, 

is asking all MN ESA 
members to help us 

with a final PUSH in 

our SHOE DRIVE!  

Collected shoes will 
go to help people start 

small shoe business-

BETA SIGMA—EILEEN SPENCER  

hang “Grateful Cards” 

on which attendees 
had written what they 

were grateful for that 

day. 

Bonnie and Social 

Chair, Jackie Swan-

son set up several 
yard games and a 

BBQ lunch was en-

joyed after an imagi-

native gift exchange.  
A very fun and happy 

Christmas in July 

was had! A few pic-

tures... 



HEALTH UPDATES: 

As of the writing of 
this article, none of 

Beta Sigma’s team 

have contracted 
COVID-19.  Several 

members have gone 

through surgeries or 

procedures during the 

summer. Everyone 
reports they are doing 

well. Please continue 

to keep Linda 
Schultz, Diane Rowe 

and Kim Larsen’s 

husband Jim in your 

TRAVEL PLANS:  It’s 

wonderful to report 
that members are tak-

ing, planning and ven-

turing out on long-
awaited visits to loved 

ones, friends or vaca-

tion. 
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thoughts and pray-

ers...cards are always 
welcome. 

‘til next time... 

who loves to travel to 

Las Vegas between 
meetings. 

Most people who live 
in the Twin Cities trav-

el to their cabins, cot-

tages or lake house in 

the summer, but Delta 
Rho stayed in town to 

volunteer.  

We’ve delivered kits 

to the veterans’, 
helped at the Wishes 

and More Gala, 

worked at the Cruis-
ing for St Jude motor-

cycle rally and St 

Jude’s day at Canter-

bury Park. 

Every month Betty 

and Vicky volunteer 

We are Delta Rho! 

Betty Robinson a long 
time ESA member 

“discovered that the 

taste of non-alcoholic 
is not so bad”, Vicky 

Sandhofer-Krolik who 

is “so pumped to be 

involved in ESA” and 
Billie-Jane Mintjal, a 3

-year ESA member, 

DELTA RHO—BILLIE-JANE MINTJAL  

at Feed My Starving 

Children in Coon 
Rapids. 

We also took a little 
time to have fun at a 

painting class, having 

lunches and of 

course having Delta 
Rho meetings. 
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known in MN. 

Dianne Ocel is busy 

downsizing getting 

ready to sell her town-
house. Dianne also is 

one of the Monday 

AM Medtox workers. 

Mary Tolle has been 

spending lots of time 

making appointments. 

Also visits from her 
sons and grand ba-

bies. 

June and Ron 

Schleiss have been 
staying close to home 

so not to spread the 

virus but were able to 
travel to Wisconsin. 

Dorothy Wangen is 

also staying close to 
home. Our chapter is 

planning a tour of 

White Bear. 

Judy, June, and Dor-

othy did have a fun 

day in White Bear. 

Some of the Gamma 

Zeta members have 
been doing interesting 

things. 

Judy and Jim Cum-

mens took a trip to Ely 

to see the Internation-

al Wolf Center and the 
Bear Center. Jim also 

went in the under-

ground Iron Mine. 

This is one of the old-
est and deepest and 

richest iron mines 

GAMMA ZETA—DOROTHY WANGEN  

Stopped at several 

shops along the way, 
and finally had lunch 

at the Washington 

Square, then on to 
the Candy Shop, then 

back to the ice cream 

store and of course 

we each had some 
ice cream. WOW, 

what a day and a 

very fun day!! 

• Welcome Home 

Vets—Summer 

2021 Update 

Next our two opportu-

nities to support MN 

ESA: 

• WHV Fundraiser 

• Beta Sigma Shoes 

Have you thought 

about going to the 

MARC Conference in 

Wichita, Kansas? First 
in the  MARC series is 

the: 

• MARC Registra-

tion Form 

Don’t forget to book 

your Hotel room. The 

information is on the 

Registration Form. 

So you plan to go to 

the MARC Confer-

ence, but you’ve nev-

er been to Wichita, 

KS and want to see 
what’s going on 

there. Check out op-

tions for tours (send 
no money, but bring 

CASH!) on the: 

• Local Tour Infor-

mation and Sign-

up Form 

If you’re interested in 

a tour, be sure to 

send the Tour Form 

in with your Registra-
tion Form. 

Do you want to know 
what kind of Work-

shops there’ll be this 

year at MARC? 

Check out the: 

• Workshop Sum-

mary Flyer 

There’s always some 

business to discuss 

There are multiple fly-

ers included in this 
issue. Make sure to 

complete the following 

dues forms and send 
both forms with your 

dues to Dennis: 

• MN Dues Form 

• IC Dues Form 

Each chapter and 
state must complete 

the following form to 

be in good standing 

and maintain a non-
profit status under 

ESA’s Group Exemp-

tion. Send the  follow-

ing form to ESA 
Headquarters: 

• Federal Tax Facts 

The next two pages 

give us an update on 
what has happened   

with WHV and ESA. 

EDITOR’S NOTE—TERRI OLSON  

which includes look-

ing over the  
Proposed Budget. 

Whether you attend 

or not, your opinion 
counts, so let either 

Diane or Billie-Jane 

know what you think. 

You’re going to 

MARC and you want 

to raise some money 

selling things, check 
out the: 

• Marketplace Ta-

ble Registration 

Form 

Whether you go to 

MARC or not, consid-

er placing an ad in 

the Program Book in 
support of our Sandy 

H as she is a candi-

date for the office of 

Parliamentarian on 
the MARC Executive 

Board. Yahoooooo!!! 



































Epsilon Sigma Alpha (ESA) International is a special 
organization—an organization that is truly defined by 
the hearts of its members. 

An International leadership and service organization, 
ESA is a place where members develop meaningful 
friendships, find their passion for community service, 
and continue on the path of lifelong learning. 

MISSION STATEMENT 

ESA is Good Friends, Good Works, and Good Times 

...We create activities and support causes that let us 
surround ourselves with welcoming positive people who 
enjoy making a difference and having fun together. 

All issues of the ESSAY are published here: 
www.mnesa.com 

The ESSAY is published on a monthly basis 9x/year from Au-
gust-May (except December) at the beginning of each month. 

The deadline for submission of articles is the 25th of each 
month. The monthly issue is emailed on the first of the month. 

Please share the ESSAY with prospective members who 
may want to learn more about Epsilon Sigma Alpha—MN. 
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